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Senator Jackson's office and his Interior Committee, in an at
tempt to prepare what Senate and State Department sources termed 
a "clean legislative package" on energy. This "clean legislative 
package," ·the sources said, was meant to provide the necessary 
"legal" cover for U.S. participation in the lEA, without ever 
placing the lEA agreement formally before the Congress for its 
approval or disapproval. 

"We need this package now," a Senate source close to Jack
son told IPS, "and treaties take six months or more to ratify." 

Today Jackson's top Interior Committee aide on energy, Jim 
Barnes, completely denied the statements he had made previously 
that negotiations had gone on with the State Department. "There 
have been no negotiations on this," he said today in an inter
view, and he refused to identify the authors of the proposed 
legislation.. Asked what prompted Senator Jackson to propose 
this amendment, Mr. Barnes referred to "widespread sentiment· 
throughout the country" for immediate "action to cut energy con
sumption." As for "substantiating evidence" to back up this 
wild assertion of public support for these Rockefeller austerity 
measures, Mr. Barnes offered the following: "Kissinger's Chi
cago speech Nov. 14; Secretary Simon's speech in New York on the 
18th; Federal Reserve Chairman Burns' testimony before the Joint 
Economic Committee on the 27th; Simon's testimony there; and 
Sawhill's testimony before the Senate Interior Committee • .  

"There is a broad base of support for this legislation," 
Barnes reiterated. 

*UN REPORT* 

U.S. ATTACK ON CHANGED UN IS AIMED AT SOVIETS 

UNITED NATIONS, N.Y., Dec. 6 (IPS)--The head of the U.S. delega
tion to the United Nations John Scali delivered a sharply worded 
speech to the.General Assembly today geared to polarize the grow
ing rift between the Third World, Arab and East bloc countries 
and the old-line U.S. majority. 

Scali warned the General Assembly that some of its recent 
resolutions adopted by an Assembly majority against the wishes 
of a minority were counterproductive since "the minority which 
is so often offended may in fact be a practical majority, in 
terms of its capacity to support the organization and implement 
its decisions." 

In a threatening fashion, Scali noted that support for the 
United Nations among both Congress and the American people was 
"erodingll and tha.t "some of the foremost champions of this or
ganization are deeply distressed at the trend of recent events." 
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Scali's remarks follow a month of growing rumblings in the 
press and among the former U.S.-controlled majority about the 
changing nature of the United Nations. The so-called new power 
bloc-�the Arab countries, the Third World nations and the Commu
nist countries--were jubilant at the muscle they flexed to bring 
Palestine Liberation Organization head Yasser Arafat and his del
egation to the United Nations last month. Similar spirit was 
generated when South Africa was removed from its seat in the Gen
eral Assembly and when the Assembly voted to confirm the unprece
dented ruling.of the General Assembly President Abdelaziz Boute
flika from Algeria to limit Israel's right to speak during the 
debate on the Palestine question. 

The real target of the UN polarization, catalyzed by Scali, 
is the Soviet Union. Uanipulated by the Rockefeller cabal and 
starved for allies, the Soviets are opportunistically backing 
CIA-sponsored national liberation groups like the Palestine Lib
eration Organization" As the UN battle shapes up, the Soviets 

. will be pushed further into supporting these counter-revolution
ary movements, thus backing the very same Rockefeller forces out 
to destroy them. 

NEW PERCY PRODUCTIVITY BILL MODELED ON 
ROCKY'S CORPORATIVIST JJU.1ESTmm, N.Y. PROJECT 

Dec. 6 (IPS)--Sen. Charles Percy CR.-Ill.), a Rockefeller in
law, will introduce a bill Dec. 9 in Congress to establish a 
jackbooted productivity apparatus. Percy's proposed National 
Productivity and Efficiency Center and Labor-Management Board 
supersedes the foot-in-the-door National Commission on Produc
tivity (NCOP) and will be created for Nelson Rockefeller to 
direct in his development of one-man Vice-Presidential rule. 

In an interview with IPS today, an NCOP spokesman revealed 
Rockefeller's qualifications for this post: "Rockefeller �las 
involved in very successful productivity programs in New York 
when he was Governor • • • •  He issued some of the instructions that 
led to .the set-up of Jamestown there. It didn't spring right 
out of the mayor of Jamestown, you know." 

1'1i th the bill's establishment of "an independent agency 
within the executive branch having greatly expanded pO,"lers," 

a.ockefeller has ensured his personal direction of the self-can
nibalization of the U.S. working class on the model of the Nazi
fication of Jamestown, N.Y. exposed by New Solidarity newspaper 
Dec. 2. Acting as Rockefeller's field commanders will be the 
IO-man Labor-Management Board established by the Percy bill, in
cluding the Secretaries of Labor, Commerce and the Treasury, the 
director of the Federal Mediation and Conciliation Service, three 
industry representatives and three representatives from labor. 
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